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Arthur Olsen Receives TSA Life Membership 
 

At the recent TSA Annual General Meeting, it was unanimously agreed to induct Arthur Olsen as a life member of 
TSA.  
 
Arthur has been a member of Tennis Seniors NSW for 30 years and has only missed one of the Australian Teams 
Carnival and Championships. During this period he has held the position of Treasurer on the TSNSW Committee.   
 
Arthur is well known and liked by all members and has always performed his duties diligently and efficiently and his 
reports are always meticulous. When Robyn Castle was ill, Arthur helped with the Secretary duties as well. 
Administration, grading, collecting fees, organising tournaments and social events are all part of what he does to 
help.  During Arthur’s time, the TSNSW membership rose to over 1400 members and it was one of the most 
successful and largest Divisions in Australia. The work that was involved was incredible and there was never a word 
of complaint at any stage. 
 
He also held the role of Tournament Director and when our State Championships were held, Arthur was a party to 
running them. Over these 30 years of membership, Arthur acquired a wealth of knowledge about tennis Seniors’ 
tennis and if you wanted to know anything regarding match results overseas or within Australia, Arthur could always 
answer your questions.  As far as tennis rules and regulations and grading were concerned, his expertise in this field 
is unsurpassed. His enthusiasm is invigorating and infectious. 
 
Arthur is still performing all the above duties, quietly but with enthusiasm and without a hint of slowing down. 
   

 
 
Congratulations Arthur.  
 
Charlie Tulloch 
Secretary, Tennis Seniors Australia 
tsasec01@gmail.com 
0431 474 979  
 

 
 


